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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Bill Bishop, Chair

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order on Thursday, August 9, 2007, (9:02 a.m.), in the City Council Chambers, by the Chair, Council Member Bill Bishop.
The minutes for the June 7, 2007 meeting were approved.

Neil Armingeon, St. Johns Riverkeeper, made a presentation on the St. Johns Riverkeeper Compliance Report, an analysis of Clean Water Act permit compliance, January 1, 2005 – August 31, 2006.  The study was a joint project by the St. Johns Riverkeeper and the Public Trust Environmental Law Institute of Florida, Inc.  The study was initiated to analyze the Florida Department of Environmental Protection’s permit program that regulates point sources (e.g., a pipe) that discharge pollutants into the waters.  
The United States Congress enacted the Clean Water Act in 1972.  The Clean Water Act created the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit program.  Any entity that discharges to a body of water must have an NPDES permit.  The Florida Department of Environmental Protection is authorized to administer, implement, oversee and enforce the permit program and process.  The Riverkeeper study analyzed the DEP’s permit data specific to the Lower St. Johns River for the time frame January 1, 2005 to August 31, 2006.  103 facilities were reviewed.  The purpose of the compliance report was to educate the public and make recommendations to DEP and elected officials.  
There were 255 violations of NPDES permit limits and 46 Sanitary Sewer Overflows.  “Nitrogen-related” incidences were the most frequent type of violation.  JEA’s Julington Creek Water Reclamation facility led all facilities in the number of violations.  USN Mayport Naval Station and two Putnam County treatment facilities had numerous violations.  JEA facilities accounted for over 90% of the sewer overflow violations.

Hal R. Dodt, Managing Partner and Robert Tate, South Shore Group Partners, LLC (the Aetna Building) made a presentation on their South Shore development, The South Shore Marina & Riverwalk.  Since its inception in 2003, the project has undergone numerous changes, revisions and evaluations with input from various sources and experts.  A marina with over one hundred slips, restaurants, retail, landscaping, and housing were components of the project that will be constructed on the Southbank between the Prudential Building and the marina at River City Brewery.  No dredging will be required and the marina is consistent with the Manatee Protection Plan.  In addressing a question raised by Commissioner Grey, the slips will be leased on a yearly basis and there will be slips for transient vessels.  
In answering a question of Commissioner Lowe, the marina will have a pumping station.  Council Member Holt wondered if any City funds were involved or committed to the project.  The answer was no.  Commissioner Lamb questioned whether the slips will always be leased or if there were plans to sell slips.  The answer was that there are no plans for the sale of slips.  Slips will be rented.  Commissioner Bailey reported positively on his subcommittee’s meeting with the South Shore Group partners.  At the end of the discussion, the Commission voted 10-0 to recommend approval of ORD 2007-659, amending the Consolidated Downtown DRI Dev Order (1982) to add 128 marina slips to Phase I of the Southside Portion of Downtown DRI.
Sgt. Leonard Propper, JSO Special Events/Marine Unit, apprised the Commission on the status of the Marine Patrol Office being constructed at the Lion’s Club Park in Arlington.  (The initial plan was to have the office constructed at Metro Park).  JSO has met with developers and the City’s engineers.  Surveys have been done and the permitting process is nearing completion.   
In the monthly Manatee Update, Dr. Quinton White reported that Dr. Gerard Pinto had done an aerial survey the previous day (August 8).  42 manatees were sighted. 2 in the Intracoastal, 40 in the river, south of the Buckman Bridge.  The number of manatees sighted is usually higher but the dry weather spell meant that the salt in the river was at a higher level and that kept manatees away from the area. There were no manatee deaths in June or July.   There was one watercraft-related death in April, near Mayport.  Had been severed in half; a large vessel is suspected.

The green monster (algae bloom) has surfaced again, particularly at Doctor’s Inlet, Julington Creek and Mandarin Point.  It is expected that the algae bloom will be enlarged owing to the heat and more nutrients being deposited into the river.  The bloom will continue to move northward with the rain.
Jody McDaniel, Planning/Grants Coordinator, Parks, Recreation, Entertainment & Conservation Department provided the Commission with a FIND update and reported on the status of efforts to resume the artificial reef program and the Boating Study Grant.
Commissioner Grandin provided the Commission with an update on the subcommittee on working waterfronts.  (Grandin, Chair; Commissioners Busey and Grey; Shannon Eller and Greg Radlinski, Office of General Counsel; Margo Moehring, Planning Department).  The Subcommittee is looking at Ordinance 2007-458 and Resolution 2007-578 (Tax deferral program for recreational and commercial working waterfront properties and Proposed text amendments to Conservation and Coastal Mgmt Element in 2010 Comp Plan for hurricane evacuation).  A workshop is being planned to be held in the fall to get input from public, waterfront communities, and others.

On Pending Legislation, the Commission voted to recommend deferral on the aforementioned Ord. 2007-458 (tax deferrals for recreational and commercial working waterfront properties) and Resolution 2007-458 (Amend Comp Plan).
In Old Business, Commissioner Nichols explained the problem of not having fire rescue vessels south of the FEC railroad bridge, reporting of a fire on a vessel at Epping Forest and the failure of a fireboat to arrive at the scene because a passing train kept the FEC railroad bridge down.  Currently, fireboats are housed at Metro Park and at the Trout River.

The Chair, C/M Bishop, appointed Commissioner Bailey to the committee studying the feasibility of water taxi service between Palatka and Jacksonville.

The Waterways Commission adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for September 6, 2007.
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